ANNOUNCEMENT

DATE: January 10, 2013

TO: All Personnel

FROM: Kathi Young, Human Resources Analyst

SUBJECT: Death of Retired Fire Battalion Chief Leroy Penwarden

Retired Fire Battalion Chief Leroy Penwarden answered his last alarm on January 7, 2013. He was 95 years old.

Leroy was a Lifeguard prior to joining the Department. He began his career with the Fire-Rescue Department on January 21, 1942, as a Fireman 4th Class. He advanced through the ranks, ultimately promoting to Fire Battalion Chief on January 26, 1968.

Leroy retired on April 1, 1973, after more than 31 years of service.

There will be no memorial services.

Condolences may be sent to the Penwarden Family: 737 Isthmus Court San Diego, Ca. 92109

619-743-2465



